
 
 

May 21, 2025 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

    

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Jefferson Rising Parking Lot Project in Fiscal Year 2026.  The 

entity to receive funding for this project is Jefferson Community and Technical College (JCTC) 

located at 643 South Second Street, Louisville, KY 40202.   

 

The funding would be used for helping JCTC revitalize their downtown campus in the heart of 

Louisville, replacing a surface parking lot with a new structure that improves accessibility, 

improves the quality of our downtown, and ensures JCTC's students - who are all commuters - 

can continue to pursue degrees on campus.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 

because it fits well inside our city's downtown economic development plans and will replace 

acres of asphalt-based surface parking lots with a compact and safe place for students to park 

while they pursue their education.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

5305(a)(1) of the Economic Development Initiative. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

The Honorable Morgan McGarvey 

Member of Congress

 


